
I think we can all agree that 2020 will go down as one 
of the most challenging years in recent history. Who 
could have believed at the beginning of this year that 
we would be in this situation? Whether it be caring 
for a new baby or older relatives, getting to grips with 
home schooling whilst working from home, worries 
about your own and your family’s health, virtual 
meetings - the pressure on everybody has been 
enormous. Our thoughts are with you all and we pray 
that you and your loved ones have remained safe and 
have found a way to adjust to the present 
circumstances. 

News from the Office 

Covid-19 has presented immense emotional and 
practical challenges for all but especially for new and 
expectant families.  Our office remains open to 
support anybody affected and to signpost them to 
services that are still up and running. Many services 
are still open and it’s vital that families continue to 
seek help for their mental health if they need to. 

This pandemic has left most parents with the 
realisation that as much as we love our children and 
our job, mixing them together is a totally different 
matter.  Like most of you, the APNI staff have had to 
stay at home and work remotely in order to continue 
running our helpline. Here’s a little overview of our 
work-from-home experience: 

As everyone knows, working from home is not 
without its challenges.  It can be difficult to find a 
quiet space to do work and keep the distraction from 

our children (and pets) to a minimum. How many 
times can we tolerate the words "Mum, what's for 
lunch/dinner/where's my green pen/the wifi is not 
working!"  Don't we just miss our protected work 
routines and important personal connections with 
colleagues. But nevertheless, we feel so much safer 
being able to just stay at home and not risk being 
exposed to Covid-19 on the train journey to the 
office.  Spending more time with our immediate 
families has also opened up opportunities for some 
friendly debates around gender roles and 
responsibilities at home.  We believe there's even 
more appreciation and awareness of mum's job both 
at home and in the office.  We say that's a win-win 
situation amidst this pandemic!  

In April Margie joined Pachamama live zoom session 
with Liz Wise. This was a supportive discussion 
alongside Liz, Homestart and mums sharing 
information and experience of postnatal depression 
as well as helpful self care tips such as the importance 
of healthy eating, exercise, relaxation/mindfulness, 
acupuncture and peer groups. 

In August, Margie joined Best Beginnings Facebook 
live 'Spotlight on: Babies in Lockdown' hosted by Dr. 
Ranj with Agnes (Parent Engagement Lead, Best 
Beginnings), Peter Grigg (CEO, Homestart) and Sally 
Hogg (Parent Infant Foundation).  It was a very 
interesting discussion highlighting how COVID has 
shone a further light on peri/postnatal inequalities 
across the UK and how it disproportionately affected 
BAME communities, lower socioeconomic families, 
fathers/partners and young parents. Keep up to date 
by following #babiesinlockdown. 
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